

Newsletter Summer 2019

Your Community is a busy place this summer! Check the Events page of the website for activities like ...

QEXCA presents SUM Theatre's production of *The Young Ones:*



"The earth is in a terrible way.
The sun is too hot. The land is too dry.
But the Young Ones are looking for hope."



Theatre in the Park 2017

Exhibition Park Monday, July 22 7:00 p.m. Come early and enjoy the pre-show activities.

What else is happening??

<u>Hospice</u> - St. Paul's Hospital is opening a 15-bed community-based hospice, located at 301 Hilliard St. E. Construction began in late April 2019 and is expected to take approximately a year to complete.

<u>Watermain Replacement</u> - Water mains are being replaced, roadways resurfaced and sidewalks repaired, in the Queen Elizabeth neighbourhood:

- Adelaide St. from Victoria Ave. to Eastlake Ave.
- Ash St. from Melrose Ave. to Eastlake Ave.
- Eastlake Ave. from Ash St. to Adelaide St.

Public Engagement Opportunities:

<u>LAP & Safety Audits</u> - Local Area Planning is a community-based approach to developing comprehensive neighbourhood plans that enable residents, business owners, property owners, community groups, and other stakeholders to have direct input into the future of their neighbourhood.

<u>Ashley Park Redesign</u> - The City of Saskatoon is upgrading the storm water system to improve flood protection to residential and business properties near the 1st Street/ Dufferin Avenue and Taylor Street/ Broadway Avenue intersections. This will impact the multi-purpose sport field at W.W. Ashely District Park and some local roads during construction.

<u>Traffic Review</u> - A Neighbourhood Traffic Plan, for the Queen Elizabeth and Exhibition neighbourhoods, was developed, in consultation with the community, in response to concerns such as speeding, traffic shortcutting and pedestrian safety. The plan will be implemented, over time, as funding for the improvements is available.

<u>Riverbank Development</u> - In 2015, in response to the slope failure in the Nutana Slope area, City Council approved the continued monitoring and reporting on slope activity. Since that time, the City Administration and its consultants continue to monitor the riverbank of the South Saskatchewan River with a focus on maintaining public safety.

The City of Saskatoon is proposing new regulations for development on properties adjacent to the South Saskatchewan River. Impacted landowners and key stakeholders are invited to information sessions to obtain details.

Engagement on the proposed Riverbank Development Regulations will gather input from impacted residential and commercial landowners, as well as key stakeholder groups in advance of submission to City Council.

<u>Bus Rapid Transit (BRT)</u> - Engagement on the proposed Riverbank Development Regulations will gather input from impacted residential and commercial landowners, as well as key stakeholder groups in advance of submission to City Council.

Next meeting of Your Community Association – Tue., Sep. 3 at 7:00 p.m. (Location TBA).

Your community Association's Annual General Meeting is scheduled for Tue., Oct. 1 (Location TBA).

Follow us on Facebook.

